Landewednack Community Primary School and Little Lizards' Children's Centre

Aittle Lizardo

Beacon Terrace The Lizard HELSTON Cornwall TR12 7PB

Headteacher: Mrs L Jones

Tel: 01326 290066

head@landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk littlelizards@landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk



Tel: 01326 290337

Friday 23rd September 2016

<u>Please note that the contents of this and every newsletter is relevant</u> information for both our school and Little Lizards parents.

School Uniform

Apologies for the misprint on last week's newsletter. The latest school uniform order has actually been sent this morning. Please ensure that all ordered uniform has been paid for. Please see Lyndsay Bray if you are unsure of how much you owe.





Swimming for years 4 - 6

Children in years 4-6 have now started their swimming sessions at Helston Pool. Thank you to those parents who have already paid for their child's swimming this term. A reminder that the total cost is £30.00 but you are welcome to pay in two instalments of £15.00 if you prefer.





Jeans for Genes

Thank you to everyone who wore their jeans gave a donation to the Jeans for Gene's charity today. We are delighted to have raised £102.00

Enrolment Forms & Outstanding Invoices

We still have several school enrolment forms which need to be returned to school. Please ensure that if your child has just started at Landewednack, that all of their school enrolment and consent forms are returned to the school office as soon as possible. Could we also ask for any outstanding invoices to be paid as soon as possible.





Christmas Cards

Although it's only September, here at Landewednack and Little Lizards we are already thinking about Christmas! The children are in the process of designing their own Christmas cards. In the next week or so, a reduced version of their design will be sent home with an order form if you would like to purchase them. Please ensure that

your order is sent back into school or Little Lizards the following morning with the correct payment or a cheque made payable to Landewednack School.

Photographs

Jo Buckley will be in school on Monday morning (26th September) to take the children's individual photographs. If you have older children at Mullion School and would like a sibling photograph you may arrive at 8.15am to allow them time to get to Mullion. If you have pre-school children to be included in a photograph please come from 8.30am. Little Lizards will also have their photographs taken. If your child is not usually in on this day they are welcome to have their photograph taken, please see staff in Little Lizards.

Conkers

If you are out and about this weekend and come across any conkers, Class 1 would gratefully receive them. Thank you.

Free School Meals

If you think your child might be eligible for free school meals, even if only for a short period, and even if they are entitled to free school meals as an infant, it would help the school to access additional funding that can be used to benefit your child. Your child may be eligible for free school meals if you are in receipt of any of the following benefits.



- Income Related Employment and Support Allowance (ESA-IR) and equal based Employment and Support Allowance.
- Child Tax Credit (CTC) with an Annual income of less than £16,190.
- Guarantee Element of Pension Credit (GPC) Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 (IAA) Support Universal Credit

Please note that anyone claiming Working Tax Credit, Contribution-Based Job Seeker's Allowance and/or Contribution-Based Employment and Support Allowance is NOT eligible for free school meals, regardless of what other benefits/credits are being claimed. However, you will be temporarily eligible to claim free school meals if you receive a Working Tax Credit run-on, which is the payment someone may receive for a further four weeks after they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit. If you think you might be entitled, please visit: https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/

Rainbows & Brownies

Rainbows and Brownies began again on Wednesday 21st September in The Lizard Methodist Chapel. They always welcome new members to the group so to find out more or to book your child a place please contact Liz Allcorn on 01326 240184. 1st Landewednack Rainbows are looking for some term time help.



We are looking for more parent and friend volunteers to come and help with our sessions on a Wednesday from 4.30-5.30pm. Your help doesn't need to be every week, occasional help would also be welcomed. Please contact Liz on the number above if you think you are able to offer some help.

Guitars for sale



We have three guitars in very good condition for sale at £10.00 each. Please see Lyndsay Bray if you are interested.





World's Biggest Coffee Morning

We will be holding a coffee morning in the school hall on Friday 30th September from 8.45 - 11.15am in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support. We would be very grateful for donations of cakes and/or refreshments to serve throughout the morning and would love to see as many of you there as possible to support this very worthwhile cause. Toddler Group will still go ahead in the hall as usual so please feel free to bring your little ones along as well.

Grade Ruan Horticultural Society Autumn Show

The Autumn Show takes place in Ruan Minor Village Hall on Saturday 8th October at 3pm. There are schedule booklets in the hall way if you would like further information.



Money

When you paying any money to school please could we remind you to put it in a sealed envelope with your child's name on it and clearly state what the payment is for. All envelopes should be placed in the black box by the office door.

After School Clubs

Our after school clubs begin again from next week. However Tag Rugby will start on Monday 3rd October You need to have given parental permission for your child to take part in any of the after school clubs. Please call in to the school office or alternatively email you may email consent to secretary2@landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk

Future Events and Dairy Dates

Jeans for Genes Day - Friday 23rd September

Monday 26th September - Individual & Family Photographs from 8.15am in the school hall

Friday 30th September - Coffee Morning in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support 8.45 - 11.15am in the hall

Tuesday 4th October - 2nd X Country league race St Michaels School 4pm

Saturday 8th October - Grade Ruan Autumn Show - 3pm

Tuesday 11th October - Tag Rugby League, Helston 4pm

Tuesday 18th October - Harvest Festival Service, The Lizard Methodist Chapel 1.30pm

Wednesday 19th October - Break Up for Half Term 3.15pm

Friday 2nd December - Last swimming session

Friday 2nd December - The Lizard Lifeboat Christmas Carolaire (to include our school choir)

Tuesday 6th December - Key Stage 1 Nativity 2pm

Wednesday 7th December - Key Stage 1 Nativity 2pm

Wednesday 14th December - Christmas Lunch Day & Christmas Jumpers in aid of Save the Children

Thursday 15th December - Key Stage 2 Carol Service, St Wynwallow Church 6.30pm

Friday 16th December - Christmas party and non-uniform (Christmas jumpers a must wear!!)

Friday 16th December - Break up for Christmas holidays 1pm

Tuesday 3rd January - Return to school

Monday 27th March 2017 - Year 6 parents meeting, Mullion School. Time TBC

Thursday 15th June 2017 - New Intake Evening (Year 6), Mullion School Time TBC

Please also check our school website calendar for further important dates and information.www.landewednack.cornwall.sch.uk